MINUTES ARE NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED AT THE NEXT MEETING

Town of Frankfort Plan Commission
10/6/09  Draft Minutes

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission (PC) held its 53rd  meeting October 6, 2009. Commission Chairwoman Maureen Manore called the meeting to order at 8:04 p.m. 

Present were Manore; vice chairwoman Becky Gates; secretary Bryce Black;  commission members Donna Gates and Brian Bee;  and alternates Curt Stine and Tina Bee. Member Mike Roberts was absent.  Stine sat in for Roberts.  Also present were  Town Chairman Brad Anderson, Town Supervisor Denny Richardson, and citizen attenders Jeannie Reinhardt, Kathleen Plunkett-Black,  Greg Baecker,  Carl Morsback, Shirley Porrazzo,  and Earl Finden.

Manore noted that a quorum of Town Board members were present. She asked Anderson if he wanted the meeting to be officially run as a Town Board meeting or as a Plan Commission meeting. Anderson specified that this meeting would be run as a Plan Commission meeting.

1. Minutes from previous meeting
Black read the minutes from the August plan commission meeting.  B. Gates moved to approve the minutes as read. The motion was seconded by D. Gates and approved unanimously.

2. Citizens’ concerns
None were brought forward at this time.

3. Report on legal matters

Anderson reported that he had studied Wisconsin Statute 66.1001 and talked with Wisconsin Towns Association staff attorney Carol Nawrocki.   He said that the Town ordinance establishing the Plan Commission does not specify when the PC can or cannot meet, so it is legal for us to meet for informational purposes.

Anderson said that the Town Board and PC have followed all legal requirements for process and public involvement, except that through an oversight, the Board had neglected to approve the PC Public Participation Plan (PPP) as required by law.  He said Nawrocki advised him that as long as the Board had good intention, this was not a serious oversight, and the Board can retroactively approve the PPP. 

Anderson said the Town Board now has four possible options for what to do with the submitted Comprehensive Plan:

1. Approve the Plan as submitted.

2. Deny the Plan, and start over.

3. Send the Plan back to the PC, ask us to make changes, and resubmit it.

4. Adopt the Plan as submitted, then send it back to the PC for changes.

He added that it would be unlawful for the Board to approve the alternate plan submitted by Mike Roberts until it has gone through the same process as the PC’s submitted plan, including a Public Participation Plan.

Anderson said that if the Town does not have a comprehensive plan in place by 2010, the Town can still legally conduct all the activities it is currently doing.  It would need to wait until a plan is approved before regulating land use through zoning, an official map, etc.

Citizen Morsbach raised a concern about the plan containing maps he believes are too inaccurate to use for official planning purposes. Manore explained that a Town’s Official Map is a separate legal document, not included in the comprehensive plan. For the Town to adopt an Official Map, it would need to have a separate public hearing and a separate ordinance. 

4. Upcoming meetings/events
The next Town Board meeting will be Tuesday, 10/13/09 at 7:30 PM. We agreed to wait until after the Board has met to set a date for the next Plan Commission meeting.

5. Adjournment
B. Bee moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Stine. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 8:37 PM. 

Bryce Black, Recording Secretary

